
 
 
March 12, 2020 
 
Testimony in Support of SB1035 - Hemp Farming Program - Expansion - 
Processing Hemp 
 
Chairman Pinsky, Vice Chair Kagan, and members of the Education, Health, and Environmental 
Affairs Committee: 
 
Thank you for your consideration of Senate Bill 1035. This simple bill provides clarification that 
the Maryland Department of Agriculture has regulatory authority over the processing of hemp, 
and can carry out the duties they are required to by Federal Law. The Department determined 
this reinforcement language was needed to ensure proper regulation and oversight of hemp 
processing within the State.  
 
Included in your bill file you will find a letter of support from the Department of Agriculture in 
support of this legislation. ​I respectfully request a favorable report for SB1035.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Senator Katie Fry Hester 
Howard and Carroll Counties 

 


